
Santa Rosa Quilt Guild 
Speaker Meeting 

10/18/18 
 
 
Meeting called to order at 10:00 a.m. by President Jim Jensen 
 
Welcome Committee: Rhonda Denny introduced 2 new members and 5 guests. New 
members: Kathy Carrick and Joan Rumrill. 
 
Program: Rhonda Denny introduced today’s speaker, Sue Nickles. 
 
Quilt Related Announcements: 

• Jim Jensen read thank you notes from Fire Quilt recipients. 

• We remembered our dear member, Joni Poole, who died recently. 

• Sharon Fry, Parliamentarian, introduced the nominees for the 2019 Elected 
Board Officers:  
President Genelle Voorhees, Vice President Jan Nilsen, Secretary Jan Andrews, 
Treasurer Carole Behlke, Programs and Workshops Janice Rodgers, Programs 
Elect Ann Nolen, Parliamentarian Chris Nolen, Members-at-Large: Toni 
Anderson, Pam McVey, Vicki David, Mary Wood, Margo Pitter, Heidi Mitarai. The 
election will take place on November 1st. 

• Sharon Fry presented Merit Awards to the following members: 
Vicki David and Alana Colburn for their work with the donations for North Bay 
Fire Survivors. 
Janet Tonkin and Mary Wood for organizing, storing, and distributing quilts to the 
Fire Survivors. Mary noted that approximately 150 quilts have been donated 
since June. 

 
 
Committee Reports 
Block-of-Month: Cathy Conover reported that 61 blocks were received in September 
and there were 3 winners. The guild was challenged to turn in even more blocks for 
October’s O is for Organic. 
 
Boutique: Mary Wood took over for Betty Upchurch today. 
 
Community Quilts: Alana Colburn reported approximately 280 Meals on Wheels 
placemats have been collected. 
 
Fire Survivor Quilts: Mary Wood announced that requests for quilts are still coming in 
and more donations are needed. 
 
Library: Sharon Fry library reported there will be a selection of rulers available to borrow 
from the library. 
  
Op. Quilt: Vicki David is selling tickets today for the Op. Quilt. 
 
Program: Rhonda Denny reported seats are available for tomorrow’s workshop. The 
Pointless Sisters will give a PowerPoint presentation on Pointless Sister Challenges on 
November 15th.  
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Program Chair-Elect: Janice Rodgers – there will be an additional workshop available 
for the Inger Blood’s January Ruler Quilting on Wednesday January 16. 
 
 
 
Sew-a-Row: Sharon Oman – one orphan row needs adoption. 
 
 
TSW: Jan Nilsen – today’s subject is Tips and Tricks. 
 
 
 
Show and Tell 
 
 
 
Final Announcements 
 
 
 
Name Tag Drawing: Valeska Lattin and Rose Lara 
 
There were 116 members and guest in attendance. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 12:20 p.m. 
 
Submitted by Janice Juul, Secretary 
 
 
 


